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Meeting called to order
Everyone present introduced themselves
October Minutes were accepted unanimously
Treasurers Report: Beginning balance of $59,584.55 with payments of $7,612.82. The ending balance as of today is $51,971.73. The largest payment was for $7,100.00 to Londonderry for festival hosting fees.
US Lax: Us Lacrosse is looking for individuals interested in becoming trainers of coaches. More information can be found on the US Lax web-site. The US Lax web-site has changed dramatically. Discussion took place on its upgraded features. WBNT tourney will be at UMass this year. It will be NH vs. Vt. Much more information is available online.
Girls VP: CEP Level 1 & 2 clinics will be held locally in Exeter and in Bow. Dates will be on 3/18 & 3/19.  Positive coaching training is going to be held in a few different locations. More on this and CEP training will be uploaded online soon. Other local CEP trainings are listed for Falmouth, Ma., Foxboro, Ma., Reading, Ma. & Groton, Ma. in February and March 2017.
Boys VP: Mens and Womens clinics to be held in Bow & Exeter. There are some listed on the website for New York and at the National Convention (in Baltimore).
Boys Officials: The new referee course is limited to (20) 18 or younger and (5) over 18 years old. It will take place at both Londonderry & Wolfboro. Dates,  times and all other information to be posted on the NHYLA site. Wayne discussed the problem with having too many officials and how towns should try to give new youth official’s some games. March 26 and April 2 there will be on field training.
Girls Officials: Dave will post the dates and location for the February  training soon. If anyone is interested, contact Dave Pelletier thru the NHYLA web-site. More details will be available mid-December.
President: Steve discussed the National Championships being held at Gillette in 2017. He went over the options for tickets and the possibility of getting a tent (must buy 300 or tickets). 
The current board was voted in again for another (1) year term. Discussion about the Competition Committee took place. (3) At large towns must be added to the board representatives. A motion was made to accept all (6) towns interested and it passed. Steve mentioned that the new youth rules from US Lax go into effect spring 2017.
Note – the following rule change proposals can be found online in their original form (NHYLA site). The following is a quick summation of each.


(21) Rule Proposals were presented:
1. Bi-law update to clarify rule changes discussed in November and voted on in December. Passing is 60% of those towns qualified to vote.
2. Due dates and consequences were outlined for non-submittal.
3. Addition to 1.2C deals with submission of rosters and turnaround time (48 hours).
4. 1.2E revision – 72 hour response time requirements outlined when coaching CEP issues not addressed. This outlined penalties and different scenarios.
5. Certificate of insurances were discussed and being on record by 3/1 with NHYLA. No schedule is to be given & fees charged if not in hand.
6. Team registration by 3/1. Late fees to be incurred if beyond that date.
7. removed
8. Field size and number of players per outlined. Keeps NHYLA rules.
9. No NHYLA games will be scheduled the 1st Sunday of April vacation. Use a Saturday to make up this date deletion.
10. Player eligibility item where gender neutrality is addressed and outlines where a youth is required to play and empowers the appropriate VP to make final decision.
11. All officials refereeing a NHYLA game in 2017 and beyond must pass an annual test to be on the approved list (both girls & boys).
12. Tier 1 festival should be like normal games – all regular rules apply.
13. Teams moving between divisions must count all games in final standings.
14. Eye black rules to cover boys and girls.
15. Uniforms and US Lax guideline rule.
16. Unsportsmanlike conduct added to girls rules (already in boys).
17. If win by (10) or more goals the coach must explain why to the appropriate VP.
18. Teams not penalized if uniforms do not comply.
19. Girls have the option to play for boys only if no girls team in their town.
20. Girls and boys U9 and U11 can have a parent helper on the sidelines.
21. If a team drops to B2 or C you should have a team in B1 or A.
All proposals will be scanned in and Steve will email to listed program administrators. Voting will take place in December. (19) Towns and (8) board members are all able to vote.
Motion to adjourn accepted 



